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The Honorable George Miller 
2205 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Representative Miller, 
 
Thank you for your interest in our report “Representative Ryan’s $30 Trillion Medicare 
Waste Tax.” 
 
According to Figure 1 of the Congressional Budget Office’s letter to Paul Ryan, the cost 
of purchasing private health insurance equivalent to that which Medicare provides is 12 
percent higher than the cost to Medicare in 2011.  CBO projects that the additional cost 
from providing care through private insurers will grow to 67 percent of the total cost of 
Medicare by 2030. 
 
Consequently, under the Ryan plan, a person born in 1957 must spend approximately 
$16,900 (in today’s dollars) to purchase Medicare-equivalent insurance in 2022.  
Through Medicare, the insurance would cost only $11,200.  This implies $5,700 of waste. 
 
As this beneficiary ages, both the general increase in health care prices and the increased 
burden of providing health care with age will conspire to raise this person’s cost of 
insurance.  At age 65, a person born in 1957 will require an additional $182,000 in 
retirement savings—earning 3 percent real interest—in order to purchase private 
insurance rather than accept coverage through Medicare through age 84. 
 
In part, this $182,000 reflects additional sharing of costs imposed the Ryan plan.  The 
Ryan plan would shift approximately $20,800 in costs from the government to this 
beneficiary between 2022 and 2041.  Thus, the shift requires the beneficiary to set aside 
$14,000 in retirement savings by age 65 as well as $6,800 in interest income in order to 
make up for the reduced support from the government. 
 
The remaining $168,000 in required retirement savings—again generating annual interest 
at a rate 3 percentage points above inflation—reflects the additional cost of private 
insurance.  The total cost of private insurance would be $557,300, compared to $322,200 
through Medicare.  The principal and interest on $168,000 would suffice to cover this 
$235,100 difference in insurance costs from age 65 through age 84. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have further questions. 
 
David Rosnick 
Center for Economic and Policy Research 
  


